
From: Monty Felix <monty@alaglas.com>
To: Pitts, TedTedPitts@gov.sc.gov

Soura, ChristianChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
CC: Bundy, ChuckCBUNDY@sccommerce.com

Davis, Greggdavis@sccommerce.com
Date: 1/30/2012 10:26:29 AM

Subject: Follow-Up to our January 26th Meeting

Ted, Christian,
 
Thank you again for the opportunity to meet with you last week.  I know how busy it can be in your neck of the woods.  Two 
notes of interest.
 

1. The draft of my letter to Senator McConnell and Speaker Harrell in reference to the Workers Compensation 
Commission has been distributed to the SBRRC for review/comment.  I anticipate that a revised draft copy will be 
available for your review sometime today.

2. Would it be helpful in your search process for a replacement chair if I were to notify the committee members 
requesting their recommendations?  They could send them to one or both of you.  Your thoughts.

 
Thank you.
 
Monty
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